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  LIVING 

   & SHARING 

   THE ABUNDANT 

   LIFE 
 
As we enter into the national season of 
Thanksgiving, we pause also to give thanks for 
the “abundant” and vital life of faith we possess 
through Jesus Christ. And part of that life, as 
Jesus’ disciples, is to share that plenty with 
others in both word and deed. We recall that Paul 
writes in1 Timothy (6:18-19), “Be generous and 
ready to share… so that you can take hold of that 
which is truly life.” 

Of course, there are many ways to share our 
blessings and many worthy entities to which we 
can contribute as we seek to bless those around 
us. During our annual stewardship emphasis, 
Laurel invites you to consider regular giving to the 
church and its several ministries. 

During the last week of October or early in 
November, Laurel members and friends will 
receive a letter from the Session further 
extending that invitation. It will be accompanied 
by a proposed budget for the coming year and a 
description about how your gift will be used to 
share the Good News of Jesus Christ in a variety 
of ways. 

We encourage you to make a pledge for the 
coming year, which is simply your estimate of 
what you financially hope to give to the church. 
This may be adjusted up or down at any time. 
Pledges help our church leaders get an idea of 
what kind of income we may expect so that we 
may budget more wisely and efficiently. 

Pledging is certainly not a requirement, but for 
those who choose to do so, your letter will include 
a pledge card and an envelope in which you may 
enclose it. You can stamp it and send it in the 
mail or bring it with you to worship on “Pledge 
Sunday,” November 18, where there will be 
boxes to deposit them. 

 

In December, we will total the pledges, and based 
on those estimates of giving, the Session will vote 
on the 2019 budget. The final budget will be 
shared with the congregation at the Annual 
Meeting in January and subsequently in the 
newsletter. 

We ask that you might be in prayer about the 
Spirit is calling you to share from the abundance 
of your life. – The Stewardship & Property Team 

 
 

 

PRESBYTERY GIVE THANKS FOR THE 
MINISTRY OF REV. CARSON RHYNE 

At the 100th Stated Meeting of the Presbytery of 
the James on Saturday, October 20 at Lord Jesus 
Korean Church, the hundreds of assembled 
presbyters rose as one to celebrate the 22 years 
that H. Carson Rhyne, Jr. has been at the helm of 
the Presbytery.  

He is pictured here receiving a plaque of 
resolutions from the Presbytery noting his two 
decades of service in parish ministry in Virginia 
prior to becoming general presbyter and also his 
championing of new ministries such as Cindy 
Corell, the POJ missionary in Haiti, and part-time 
Presbytery associates for stewardship and 
evangelism. 

He got a little bit of “roasting” from Tom Hunt, 
who now works in Louisville for the General 
Assembly, but who served with Carson years ago 
as a fellow general presbyter for the Shenandoah 
Presbytery. Tom called him, “the oldest rat in the 



barn,” referring to Carson as one of the longest-
serving general presbyters in the Synod. Among 
his several remarks, Tom opined that Carson 
“loved the church, which isn’t the same as loving 
Jesus.” 

Having served with Carson on the Committee of 
Ministry over the years, often dealing with 
churches in pain – which once included Laurel! – 
I can only echo an “Amen!” Carson has loved and 
supported the congregations of the Presbytery 
and has sought their health and vitality. 

He has seemed to be ever present at Presbytery 
activities and always available to drive out to 
meet with a troubled pastor or an angry Session. I 
believe perhaps Carson’s greatest gift is to be 
able to meet with the elders for a tiny church in 
the hinterlands or the movers and shakers at the 
tall steeple church and be able to relate in such a 
way that they all say, “He’s one of us!” 

Carson has lent a solid faithful, hand to ministry 
and the care of the churches of the Presbytery of 
the James and for that we give him thanks and 
wish him well as he pursues retirement and a 
new season of ministry! - Mark Sprowl  

 

 

 
 
On Sunday, November 4 at 4:00 pm, the choirs 
of Lakeside Methodist and Skipwith Baptist 
Churches will join Laurel for an hour of sacred 
songs and choral favorites. While the ensembles 
will sing anthems on their own, they will also join 
together on some group numbers that promise to 
live up to the promise of the day – inspiring us 
through song! 

This is a wonderful opportunity to invite friends 
and family members. A lovely reception will 
follow. Make sure and come early for a good 
seat! 

If you or someone you know needs a ride for 
whatever reason, call the church, and we’ll find a 
ride for them. 

 
 

NOVEMBER EVENTS 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 1 

7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 4 - Celebrating the 
Lord's Supper 

8:45 am Adult Class 
10:00 am Worship 
11:10 am Ministry Teams Meet 
4:00 pm "Singspiration!" Concert  

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 8 

7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 11 - "Pledge Sunday" 

8:45 am Adult Class 
10:00 am Worship 
11:10 am Session Meeting 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 12 

10:00 am Women's Bible Study 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 15 

7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 18 

8:45 am Adult Class 
10:00 am Worship 
11:00 am Annual Thanksgiving Dinner 
11:25 am New Beginnings Meeting 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 20 

7:00 pm Community Thanksgiving Worship (Glen 
Allen Baptist Church) 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 22 - THANKSGIVING 
DAY 

Church Office Closed Through Friday, November 
23 



SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 25 

8:45 am Adult Class 
10:00 am Worship 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 28 

7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal 

*Choir meets each Wednesday evening at 
7:00pm 
 
*LAMB’s Basket 1st Monday and 4th Tuesday 
of each month 
 
**Igreja Evangelica Avivamento Da Fe’ will 
meet each Sunday 6:00 pm. Tuesday, 7:30 pm, 
Wednesday 8:00pm, and Saturday 7:00pm. 
 
***Toastmasters meet the 1st, 3rd and 5th 
Mondays of each month 6-8:30  
 
 
 
 

 
 

NOVEMBER SANCTUARY FLOWERS 

November 4 - Mary Scearce - to the Glory of 
God and in honor of our Church Family. 

November 11 - Becky Zolnai - In memory of my 
brother, Ray Lucas. 

November 18 -Clint & Glenda Miller - to the Glory 
of God and in honor of Mary Lawrence. 

November 25 - Ruth Doering - In memory of my 
husband, Roger. 

The Shepherds on Call for the 
month of November are Margaret and Reggie 
Fitch. They may be reached at 755-7201. 
 

 

 
 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

Bob Anderson (1) 
Jacob Scearce (15) 

Colleen Lannetti (17) 
Mary Lawrence (21) 

 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

A POTPOURRI FOR 
ADULT EDUCATION! 

Pot-pour-ri’ – “A diverse 
collection, a medley, often 
associated with fragrant 
flowers and herbs” 

During November, we 
complete our “potpourri” 

November 4-11 – BOOKS THAT DIDN’T MAKE 
IT INTO THE BIBLE – The 66 books of the 
Protestant Bible are considered “the canon,” 
“God’s Word,” but they were chosen by church 
leaders from scores of other manuscripts that 
purported to also be an authentic representation 
of God intervening in human life. Join us to see 
samples of what was left out and understand why 
they got the thumbs down. 

November 18 – 25 – ANGELS – Angels from 
God are described in both the Old and New 
Testaments. They’ve also become popular in TV 
shows, movies, curio shops, and as items of 
religious devotion. Who are they and what may 
be legitimate modern-day expectations of them? 
Join us to find out! 

 

To the sweet souls at Laurel Presbyterian 
Church, 

Thank you so much for the school supplies and 
for thinking of us here at Virginia Randolph 
Education Center. We have enough materials to 
provide ALL students what they need to start off 
the 2019-2020 school year! 

With gratitude, 

Virginia Randolph EC students, staff and families. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=shepherding+people&view=detailv2&&id=E143C5DBC7E631B71FB6386A1ACAB319117A5CFD&selectedIndex=608&ccid=UO760emK&simid=608016079530429770&thid=JN.d7YtAvW6q0ji2InPNFKIoQ


LAUREL MEN WILL NOT MEET FOR 
BREAKFAST IN NOVEMBER 

The men’s breakfast will now be held on a bi-
monthly basis. We will not meet in November and 
will join everyone at the “Mountain Man” breakfast 
on December 1. The next date will be February 2 
and will be announced in the newsletter and 
worship bulletin. 

 

 

 
 

PASTOR MARK STUDY LEAVE 

Pastor will be on study leave, Monday, November 
12 through Sunday, November 18. If you have a 
pastoral emergency during this time, please call 
Carl Carpenter, 804-447-4383. 

 
 

 

 

LAUREL CHURCH ANNUAL THANKSGIVING 
DINNER 

We're having our Annual Thanksgiving Dinner 
right after the Worship Service on November 
18th. There will be a sign- up sheet in the narthex 
so we can get a head count, as well determine 
what people can bring. 

Becky Zolnai 

COMMUNITY 
THANKSGIVING 

WORSHIP 
NOVEMBER 20 

 
Join your Laurel area 
friends for this annual 

service of thanksgiving this year held at Glen 
Allen Baptist Church, 3028 Mountain Road, on 
Tuesday, November 20at 7:00 pm.  Area clergy, 
including Pastor Mark will lead.  The offering 
taken that evening will go to Lamb’s Basket.  
Always a joyful time of song and community! 

 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM STEWARDSHIP AND 

PROPERTY TEAM 

 

Fall Clean Up Day: Thank you so much for all 

who came out!  Here are some things we 

accomplished: 

¶ Dig up 2 out of 3 over run flower beds to 

make a clear view of the soon to be new 

sign. 

¶ Mowed the lawn 

¶ Trimmed bushes 

¶ Blew off the parking lot 

¶ Cleaned up the mulch areas at the front 

door 

¶ Cleaned the pews and chairs 

¶ Went through kitchen cabinets 

¶ Straightened and cleaned the parlor 

That was a lot of work to make our campus more 

appealing and we couldn’t do it without you.  

THANK YOU! 

What’s Coming…? 

¶ The new sign is being built! 

¶ A new season of Stewardship started in 

October “Living the Abundant Life”.   

Watch out for more information coming on 

this. 

 

Ann Whitby 

 

 

A SIGN OF THINGS TO COME 

Our sign on Staples Mill Road has finally been 
completed and installed. The previous and 
original sign had been in place until a wind storm 
toppled it over last year. 

The new sign is somewhat larger and more 
visible than the previous model, and proceeds 



from our insurance claim paid for the great 
majority of the cost. We thank all those who 
helped to make this possible, especially members 
of the sign committee: Bonnie Poff, Bernie 
Cheatham, Marshall Chamberlayne, Carl 
Carpenter, and Mark Sprowl. Billie Summers, 
however, must be singled out for her devotion 
and energy to this project. We look forward to 
using this new means of getting out the word! 

 

 

WORK DAY GETS THE JOB DONE! 

The first Saturday in October was a time of 
energetic cleaning at Laurel. One crew was 
outside digging up aged bulbs and trimming. 
Another worked faithfully to clean pews and 
vacuum. A couple hours later (and maybe a few 
Tylenol), our campus looked great – ready for 
visitors for our November “Singspiration” and the 
Advent and Christmas holidays. 

 

We have more shoeboxes for those 
who would like to fill one to make a child’s 
Christmas special. Information sheets are 
available at the display in hallway. Please return 
the boxes with a check payable to Samaritan’s 
purse for $9 for postage to mail the box. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
A Great Big Thank You goes out to Mary 
Scearce for helping me fold and sticker the 
newsletter each month. She is always ready at a 
moment’s notice to help me out with the task. I 
really appreciate you Mary! 
 
Brenda MacRae 

 
 
Let us keep the following people in our 
prayers, sharing in both their joys and needs: 

*New additions will be in bold 
 

Our First Responders – Police, Fire, Rescue 
Our Military Personnel 

Corinne Augustine – mother of Carol Short 
Kathy Boyce 

The Berger Family 
Gladys Chamberlayne 

Jean Cole 
Jackie Cooper 
Wayne Deisher 

Sherrie Kolb 
Howard Lawrence 

Ann Leveridge 
Eddie Ann Mathewson 

Meghan McBane 
Ann McDermott 
Laura Jo Pike 

Richard Rader, nephew of Bonnie Poff 
Cathy Roeder 
Barbara Rose 

John Schutrumpf 
Page Shepherd 

Judy Smith 
The Bobby Sprouse Family 

Billie Summers 
Prayers for Ruling Elders 

Prayers for friends and families 
Prayers for the Middle East countries 

Prayers for the homeless 
Prayers for Laurel’s mission Prayers for New 

Beginnings 
If you know of someone in need of prayer or 
are in need of prayer, please call Barbara 
Rose @ 749-3209. 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 

CELEBRATING UNITY ON WORLD 
COMMUNION SUNDAY! 

On Sunday, October 7, Laurel joined thousands 
of congregations all over the world celebrating 
World Communion Sunday. Pastor Mark honored 
the occasion by wearing a dashiki from Kenya 
given to him by member Geoffrey Wariuki and a 
colorful stole from Latin America. 

In addition, some of the hymns represented tunes 
from foreign lands, and Pastor Mark and Carol 
Short read the beginning of John while slides 
showed the translation in various languages. A 
somewhat different communion liturgy was used 
as well, recognizing how the same holy words 
were being proclaimed all over the earth. [We 
thank Geoffrey for the photo.] 

 

 

 
 

The newly married Joe and Colleen Lannetti! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Veterans Day November 11th 
 

United States Army 
 

Jake Anderson-currently serving 
 

Tod Balsbaugh, Vietnam 
 

Wayne Deisher, Sergeant/E5 1971-1972 
 

Jim Smith, Colonel 1959-1989 
82nd Airborne Division 

2nd Airborne Battle Group 
503rd Infantry Combat Team 

 

United States Air Force 
 

Mary Scearce, Captain 1989-1996 
Served State-side during Desert Storm 

 
Rick Short, Sergeant/E4 1966-1970 

Vietnam 
 

United States Navy 
 

Larry Runyon, Petty Officer First Class, 
1964-1971 Submarine Division 

 

United States Marine Corps 
 

Bernie Cheatham, Sergeant/E5 1963-1967 
 

Kenya Military 
 

Geoffrey Wariuki, Major 1975-1993 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



DEADLINE FOR GAZETTE – 19th OF EACH MONTH 
 

Consider going paperless and receiving the Gazette via email. Just send me a message at the below 
address and I will take care of the rest.  
Gazette email: pbmacrae@comcast.net 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Laurel Presbyterian Church  
9675 Staples Mill Road 
Glen Allen, VA 23060 
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